Mr. Ray Zalunardo Umpqua National Forest P O Box 1008 Roseburg, Oregon 97470

Dear Mr. Zalunardo:

Hare's some exciting news! As you know, a group of interested people met over the Memorial Day weekend to look for nesting Peregrine falcons in the Umpqua National Forest. You'll be pleased to know we were successful in locating a new site with an adult pair that appears to have young. We saw several prey transfers and an attentiveness to a likely ledge.

The two people from our group that located the nesting site are Karen Thee, North Powder, Oregon and Penni Ashenfelter, Silverton, Oregon. We recommend the site be called the "K and P Eyrie". The other people involved in this weekend effort were Grainger Hunt, Santa Cruz, California, Tom & Kim Ray, Mt. Vernon, Washington, Jim Quincy and Jean Bennett, Eugene, Oregon, Gary Falxa, Davis, California. and myself.

This was the first year of what we hope to be an annual group effort and you may expect more good news in the future.

Please contact me at your convenience and we will make arrangements for yourself and others interested to visit the site.

Respectfully,

Dan Fenske

34260 Priceboro Drive Harrisburg, Oregon 97446 503 995-8266

Dan Jensk

cc: Lisa Norris, Umpqua Nat'l Forest Jim Collins, ODFW - Roseburg Bill Haight, ODFW - Portland Charlie Bruce, ODFW - Corvallis